
 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

26 May 2022 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Platinum Jubilee 
The children look very regal today dressed in red, white and blue. By the end of the day, they will have 
had a typically British picnic (coats on and looking at the clouds) and may have a better knowledge of 
music from the last 70 years of Queen Elizabeth’s reign. 
 
This week the children (Reception to Year 6) should have brought home these gifts to celebrate the 
Jubilee: 

- A coin from Hollinswood & Randlay Parish Council 
- A book from the government 
- A pin badge from Telford & Wrekin Council 

In some cases we have not been sent enough so will get these out when they arrive.  
 
Cup Final 
A big well done to our Year 3/4 girls football team who competed in yesterday’s TWSCFA U9 Primary 
Schools Final V Newport Juniors. Although we didn’t win, the girls can be proud of their achievements this 
year, finishing as 2nd best team in the County! A special mention to Ocean Walls who the organisers 
selected as Hollinswood’s Player of the Month. She played the game with determination and a smile and 
never gave up! 
 
Reminders 

• The Year 6 who are going to Arthog, be ready on the first day back! The c oach is booked to arrive at school 
at 9am. 

• The Year 3/4s who are going to Coalport in the first week back – think about your packing! 

• The children who are playing in the In Harmony Nucleo Orchestra on Sunday 5th June – have a great show!  

• We break up today and return back to school on Monday 6th June 

 
Enjoy the break, especially the long Bank Holiday. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
G.Atkinson 
Headteacher  
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